The 46th Killian Reunion

The 46th Annual Killian Reunion was held Sunday, September 14, 1980, at 3 p.m. at St. Paul's Lutheran Church. Newton. North Carolina.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Mrs. Rhonda Martin. After singing "My Country 'Tis of Thee" each person introduced himself and told his lineage and gave other information concerning places or events.

Devotions were presented by Fred Killian.

Minutes of the September 9, 1979 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer Robert Killian reported a balance of \$134.86 in the treasury.

Historian James Green reported that he hopes to continue to do research with contacts in Europe and the United States.

Officers elected for 1981 were: Rhonda Martin, President
Fred Killian, Vice President
Helen Killian, Secretary
Robert Killian, Treasurer
James Green, Historian

\$25.00 was approved as a gift for the use of St. Paul's Church. It was decided that the 1981 Reunion be held at Castanea Presbyterian Church, Lucia, NC (Highway #16) on September 13, 1981.

Members voted to place an ad of the meeting time and place in the Genealogical Helper.

Bill Killian suggested that THE KILLIAN FAMILY in NORTH CAROLINA, by Yates Killian be reprinted and an Ad placed in the Genealogical Helper concerning the availability of the book. Motion was made and approved that books be printed with the pre printing cost of \$3.00 and the post printing cost of \$4.00. Costs include the cost of handling and postage.

Genealogical Handbook of German Research by Larry D. Jensen was shown to those present.

Dorothy Killian and Bill Killian were appointed to serve with Chairman James Green on the Historical Committee for the coming year.

Pastor Bruce Sigmon dismissed the group with prayer, after which pictures were taken and all joined together with fellowship and a covered dish dinner.

Helin Killian Secretary